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PROJECT OBTECTIVE: 

To determine if it was plausible, without a reduction in screening quality, to permit the schools to certify 
students as meeting the requirements for a driver's license instead of requiring a driving test administered by 
DMV.  

SUMMARY:  
A pilot study was done to determine the feasibility of waiving the driving test portion of the Department 

of Motor Vehicles' (DMV) licensing procedures for selected graduates of courses in driver training. The pass 
rate for all students in the four school districts studied, on their first attempt at the driving test, was 73%. The 
driver training instructors were asked to nominate the top 10% of their behind-the·-wheel students, relative to 
their ability to pass DMV's driving test. A follow-up was done to determine how well this top 10% actually 
did on their first driving test. Their pass rate was 85% which, although considerably better than that for all 
students, was considered too low to permit substituting the driver training instructor's judgment in lieu of the 
DMV's driving test. One limitation of the study was absence of test reliability indices needed to adjust for 
attenuation.  

IMPLEMENTATION STATUS OF FINDINGS AND RECOMMENDATIONS:  
It was recommended that the concept not be implemented. This recommendation was accepted by 

management.  

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:  
None.  


